From:

Sent: Saturday, July 6, 2024 1:06:22 PM

To: Taraesa Tellier <ttellier@westelgin.net>

Subject: Crosswalks for Rodney

You don't often get email from downiefarm@gmail.com. Learn why this is important

Good afternoon.

This past week, we had our 4 year old granddaughter with us in Rodney. As we were crossing the Main Street, we were explaining to her, a couple of safety practices. Example, how we always look both ways before crossing the street, and also how we always cross the street at the cross walk areas. After looking, we realized there are no cross walks. Apparently, since resurfacing our Main Street, no cross walks have been painted??

We are wondering why this hasn't been completed. What possible reason could there be, that Rodney has no crosswalks?? It's a safety issue, a very important safety issue. Most drivers respect the crosswalk, and stop if there is a pedestrian.

We ask that this be taken care of asap. For the safety of our granddaughter, and all Rodney residents.

Thank you,